Newport Church of England Junior School
Avenue Road, Newport, Shropshire, TF10 7EA







Tel: 01952 386600  e-mail: A3082@telford.gov.uk

Dear Parents/Guardians

This letter marks the end of a year that has seen much change in Newport Junior School and some significant achievements. The major change being the departure of Steve Ashton as Head Teacher, at the end of the summer term, after being in this role since 2006.  He announced his retirement to the Governing body some months before this, in order to allow us the opportunity to find the right person for this pivotal role in your child’s education.   No mean feat and something that proved to be a long and arduous process for all. The outcome of the recruitment and selection process was the appointment of Nicola Moody as the new Head Teacher in Sep of this year; the governing body viewed this appointment as a very positive move, which was a natural progression for Nicola, provided stability for the school and, rest assured, also appointed the best candidate.  To date we have seen a very positive impact upon the school and we expect Newport Junior School under Nicola’s tutelage to go from strength-to-strength in the coming years.     

On the achievements side NJS took 1st prize in the Carnival for its float thanks to the dedication of the staff, children and parents/guardians who contributed on the day and in the run up to the day.  A significant achievement only recently announced is that Newport Junior School has qualified for the Achievement for All Quality Lead Award.  This is a nationally recognised award, that demonstrates the embedding of the Achievement for All programme across the school and within the leadership team.

The governing body continues to represent you as parents/guardians and have  throughout the year  monitored, questioned and supported the teaching staff in ensuring that the children’s educational and spiritual interests and achievements come first and that Newport Junior School embraces  “Learning To Make A Difference”  in all aspects of the curriculum.  To do this we hold regular Governors meetings, school visits (Learning Walks) and undertake training with the Local Education Authority.  This commitment is one I find very rewarding, enlightening and, when visiting school, encouraging as I witness the achievements of the wonderful children we have within the school.  Should you wish to become involved in supporting your child’s education as a Governor please contact either myself or Lesley Green. 

Lastly on behalf of the Governing Body and the Teaching Staff I thank you for your support during 2016 and I look forward to an equally full and productive 2017.   I wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

Lawrie Boardman

Chair of Governors  
Head teacher: Mrs Nicola Moody MA PGCE
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